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A Work Session of the Borough Council of the Borough of Avalon was held on

Wednesday, July 9, 2014 at 7:0 p.m. in the Meeting Room, 3100 Dune Drive, Avalon, New Jersey.

      Attendance:  Public -------------------- 24 
          
  
Reporters ----------------------  2
     The Meeting was called to order by Council President Covington.

Pledge of allegiance.

                                                      Roll call:   
Council President Covington

Present



Council Vice President Dean

Present

                                                                  Councilman Ellenberg


Present
      Councilwoman Hudanich


Present



      Councilman McCorristin


Present


Also present:

Martin L. Pagliughi, Mayor

Scott Wahl, Business Administrator

Stephen D. Barse, Esquire, Borough Solicitor

William Macomber, Director of Public Works/Utilities

Chief William McCormick

Paul Short, Code Enforcement Officer

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Hatch Mott Macdonald, LLC
     

Notice of this Work Session was included in the Annual Schedule of Meetings dated June 

25, 2014.  It was given to the news media and posted on the Official Bulletin Board as 


required by law.


Council President Covington read the Open Public Meetings Act Announcement.
Presentation to Mayor and Borough Council from the Police Unity Tour Chapter III, South
 Jersey

Dennis Felsing, President presented the Mayor and Borough Council with a plaque for their appreciation of continued support over the years.

Discussion regarding Ordinance Authorizing Leasing of Borough Owned Land to the 

Avalon Chamber of Commerce.

Scott Wahl, Business Administrator explained the lease expires 9/30/2014 and he has contacted John O’Dea President of the Avalon Chamber and the Chamber is interested in renewing the lease.

Council agreed to proceed.  An Ordinance to be prepared and introduced at the July 23, 2014 Regular Meeting.
Discussion regarding Ordinance Amending Ordinance No. 694-2014 Entitled “An Ordinance amending Chapter 27 (Zoning) of the Code of the Borough of Avalon.

Neil Hensel, Chairman, Avalon Planning Board said the Borough has worked very hard to have the NJ Residential Site Improvement Standard numbers changed.  He commended Dean Marcolongo for the package he put together to the Site Improvement Advisory Board.  He said the board agreed Avalon has a unique situation with regard to off street parking and they have revised the code for Avalon.
Council agreed to proceed with an Ordinance amendment.  An Ordinance to be prepared and introduced at the July 23, 2014 Regular Meeting.
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Discussion regarding resolution establishing meeting procedures and order of business 
and rescinding Resolution No. 135-2009, adopted June 24, 2009.

Council President Covington explained the original Resolution was passed in 2009.  He said there were some minor discrepancies that need to be cleaned up.  He said he intends to follow the procedures this Resolution describes in planning agendas and conducting meetings.  He wants the various departments to become familiar with these procedures.

Councilwoman Hudanich commented on modifying the Order of Business to include Work Session and/or Regular Meeting.
Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution to be prepared for the July 23, 2014 Regular Meeting.

Discussion regarding resolution approving the application for a taxicab license submitted by Joseph Conforto, T/A Off-Shore Taxi Co. of North Wildwood, NJ for a one (1) year term commencing January 1, 2014 through December 31, 2014.

Council had no problem with the application.  A Resolution to be prepared for the July 23, 2014 

Regular Meeting.
Discussion regarding Ordinance amending Chapter 8 Traffic of the Code of Revised General 

Ordinances, 2000 regarding street closures.

Scott Wahl, indicated a meeting was held with Bill Macomber, Jim Waldron, Chief McCormick 

Chief Dean, John Tracy and himself, to address partial and full street closures including street 
openings and closings for utility companies on both an emergency and non-emergency basis.  He 
said the main priority is public safety.  

William Macomber, Director of Public Works/Utilities commented the Borough has never had a

problem with utility companies coming in to town.  He expressed concern about limiting public 

utilities during the summer months which could pose a potential problem.
Scott Wahl, commented he spoke with John Tracy, Construction Official concerning non- 

emergency partial or full street closure and he indicated approximately 20 times a 

year where a partial or full street closure is needed to make an improvement.  He indicated the 
possibility of making seasonal restrictions Borough wide or on the major north/south bond 

routes.  He said in addition there needs to be ample notification to our emergency teams.  

Chief William McCormick, commented he agrees with restricting the north/south bond lanes. 

He said Ocean Drive being a truck route; trucks would have to be diverted to Dune 

Drive where they are not allowed.  He said this would create a safety issue especially in the 

summer months with traffic and pedestrians. He said side street closures were also discussed and 

suggested restricting to a distance to allow fire trucks to get down the street.

Chief Edward Dean  stated north/south routes are a greater issue.  He said even partial closures 
of any of the north/south main thorofares through town can be a problem for emergency vehicle 
access.
Council President Covington asked when a new draft ordinance will be ready for Council.

Scott Wahl, responded July 23, 2014 Work Session.
Councilwoman Hudanich feels communication with the contractors is critical and should be 

addressed.
Councilman Ellenberg asked if the County was aware of these proposed changes.
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Scott Wahl, said he has spoken to Dale Foster, County Engineer and he fully supports and 

endorses a permitting or regulation process.
Further discussion to be held at the July 23, 2014 Work Session Meeting.
Presentation by Chief Dean to Sergeant Sean McNair.

Chief Edward Dean stated it is not often we get an opportunity to publicly show our support for 

our brothers on the police force. He presented Sergeant Sean McNair with a commendation 
concerning an incident at the Concord Café on December 22, 2013 where he noticed something 

unusual and discovered an undetected fire in a storage room and it is very possible that lives 
could have been lost.
Public Comments.
Ed Galanti, 3058 Ocean Drive commented on the dredging project.  He said he attended the 

meeting and according to the map, it is not being dredged where he lives.  He said he has lived 

there since 1975 and that area has never been dredged.  He said the area is very shallow and 

since dredging is being done perhaps this area could be looked at as well. 
Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Hatch Mott Macdonald, LLC, stated after the meeting there has been feedback from residents asking why their area is not being dredged.  He said as a precaution additional survey work has been done including the area Mr. Galanti was speaking about.  He said it was discovered the area within the footprint of the 60’ channel didn’t need to be dredged.  He indicated once the project has been awarded, the contractor has to complete a pre-dredge survey to confirm what needs to be dredged and what needs to be dredged will be dredged.  He said anyone along the frontage of that route can have their boat slip dredged by making arrangements with the contractor.
Council President Covington asked Tom to meet with Mr. Galanti and address his concerns.
Motion made by Council Vice President Dean, seconded by Councilman Ellenberg to adjourn the Work Session.             


ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Aye






Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye






Council President Covington

Aye

Work Session adjourned at 7:28  p.m.





Respectfully submitted,






_____________________________________






Marie J. Hood, Assistant to Borough Clerk






_____________________________________






Charles P. Covington, Council President
